

Official newsletter





Tu B'Shvat Higiyah, Chag Ha'Ilanot

January was quite the month - we moved quickly from the Hebrew month of Tevet into the Hebrew month of Shvat. In the month of Shvat, we celebrate the Holiday of the Trees (Chag Ha'Ilanot), Jewish Arbor Day. This day marks the season in which the earliest-blooming trees in the Land of Israel emerge from their winter sleep and begin a new fruit-bearing cycle. To celebrate, it is customary to eat from the seven species of plants found in the Land of Israel (wheat, barley, grapes, figs, pomegranates, olives, and dates). All students explored this special holiday from different perspectives.

Upcoming Events:

Friday, February 2: 4th Grade Shabbat, 6pm

Saturday, February 3:Family Shabbat Services, 9:30am

Sunday, February 4: Gesher/Pre-K: In session Kadima, 5-6:30 pm USY: 7:30-9pm

Saturday, February 10: Community Havdalah and Ice Skating Event, 6:15pm

Sunday, February 18 -Sunday, February 25: NO RS - February Break



Gesher (Pre-K) Update

Morah Leora Cohen

It was so nice to see our Gesher students the first week in January. We began the day with Tefila in the sanctuary with our friends in Kindergarten and 1st Grade. This month, we discussed and celebrate Shabbat together as a class. Students learned about the special items we use to begin Shabbat: candles, grape juice and challah. It was such a fun day.

Kindergarten Update

Morah Alyssa Silberman

This month has been dedicated to two very important holidays: Tu B'Shvat and Shabbat! Our students learned all about the special birthday for the trees - Tu B'Shvat. To celebrate, students planted parsley seeds that will hopefully be ready to eat by Passover!

Kindergarten students also explored the sanctuary and went on a very fun scavenger hunt around the building to learn about the symbols found in a synagogue.

We have just begun our unit on Shabbat. Students will be making items for their own Shabbat kits to take home and use.

1st Grade Update

Morah Lori Bookspan Morah Michelle Kettner

First Grade began the month of January learning about the holiday of Tu B'Shvat and created their own edible trees using bananas, clementines and grapes.

In Hebrew, students learned the letter Ayin that begins the Hebrew word "Eytz" - this Hebrew word means tree. We discussed the importance of Trees in our lives and the holiday of Tu B'Shvat. We also learned the letter Resh that begins the word "Rimonim." Rimonim are crowns that can be found on a Torah.

This past week, students learned about the story of Jacob and Esau, two brothers. We discussed feelings of jealousy and anger and the difficult parts of being a sibling.



2nd Grade Update

Morah Melissa Barry and Morah Haviva Samuels Morah Jessica Meltzer and Morah Caroline Danziger

Our 2nd Grade students have learned so much this month. We celebrated the holiday of Tu B'Shvat, the birthday of the trees, with a Tu B'Shvat seder with the 3rd Grade students. We also planted lettuce seeds that are already starting to sprout! During the seder, we drank four glasses of grape juice. We began with a cup of all white grape juice. The second and third cup added some red grape juice and the final cup was all red. This represented nature changing from winter to spring.

This month we also prepared for our special Grade Level Shabbat service that was held on Friday, January 19th. Students practiced the special prayers for Shabbat.

Our classes are now moving back into our units on the Torah.

3rd Grade Update

Morah Melissa Barry and Morah Haviva Samuels Morah Jessica Meltzer and Morah Caroline Danziger

The month of January has flown by! Our students have explored the holiday of Tu B'Shvat and joined Second Grade for a special Tu B'Shvat Seder. We learned that there are different kinds of fruits to eat: fruits with peels, but an edible inside (like a clemintine). Fruits with an edible outside, but an inedible pit inside (like a date or apricot). And fruits that are completely edible (like grapes).

Third Grade has now started our unit to prepare for our Siddur Ceremony that will be held on Sunday, March 17th. We are looking forward to sharing this special moment with our family and friends.

אצריק רשע ושות הרוחדת מעזב לו עזב תעזה וצריק אל תהרגכי לא
וגר לא תכוחן והתר שקר תרחק ונקי וצריק אל תהרגכי לא
וגר לא תכוחן והתם להתקח כי השחד ישר פקחים ויסלף דברי צדיקים
שנים תודע את אריב של התנש האר כי גרים הייתם בארין מוצרות וששתה
שנים תודע את אריב התנשש האר כי גרים השביעה תשמוטגה ונששה
ימום תשה מעוך ויתם תאכל זית השדה כן תעשה לכרמן לוירך ששת
בן אמתך והצר ובי היים האבל זית השדה למען ינוח שורך וחמורן ויצפש
בן אמתך והצר ובי האבל היי השביע תשבת למען ינוח שורך וחמורן ויצפש
לא תזמירו של ישלי האלים תשונרו ושב אל היים אחריים
תשבור שבעת ימים תאכל מצות כאשר צויתך למושד חדש האבים כי מו
יצאת מומצרים ולא ראים מצור ביור במושיר אשר תודי ידנה כמשפט הבנות יעשה לה אם אייי י. とた にない ייא יגרע ואם שלשאלה לא יעשה לה ויצאה חנם הארןא כה איש ובות כווה יוכות ואשר לא צדה והאכלהים רדויצי או וכוכד: אביו לום אשר ינוס שמה הכר ואנב איש וכוכרו ונכוצא בידו מות יומה בם כו אבווי על אוצו קפוענ וכי יריבן אנשים והכה יארה ולא יבוות ונפל לבושכב אם יקום והתהלך יצאת כוכוצרים ולא יראי פני ריקם ווזג הקציר בכורי כועשיך אשר תורע בשדה ווזג האסת בצאת שני ריקם ווזג הקציר בכורי כו השדה של תורע בשדה ווזג האסף בצאה השנה באספך את מעשיך כן השדה שלשפעמים וכייכה בשדה ווזג האסן - באת השנה באספך את מכסק היא מיק דכ זכוים בשנהים בשנה יראה כל זכורך אל פני האדן יהוה לא תזכוז על וזכוץ דכ זכוזי ולא מכה רק שבתו יתן ורפא ירפא בשבש ובות תחת ידן נקם ינקם אך אם יום או יומים בשנו. ילין זולב זוגי עד בקר ראשית בכורי אדכותך תכיאכית יתוה אלהיך כ"א וכי ינצו אנשים ונגפואשה הרה תבשל גדי בחלב אכון י ענוש יענש כאשר ישית עליו בעל האשה ונהן תבשל זו ביים מלאך לפניך לשמורך בדרך ולהביאך אל המקום אשר נה נפשתחת נפש עין תחת עין שן תחתשן יד הנהאובי של המקור ושבוע בקלו אל תמר בו כי לא ישא לפשעכם כי שמי הכנתי השבור מפניו ושבוע בקלו אל תמר בו כי לא ישא לפשעכם כי שמי יחת כויה פצע תחת פצע חבורה תחת חבורה בקרבו כי אב שבווע תשבוע בקלו ועשית כלאשר אדבר ואיכתי את איביך עין עבדו או את עין אכותו ושחתה כיחםשי בקרבו כי את ברריך כי ילך כולאכי לפניך והכיאך אל האמורי והחתי והפר ואו שן אבותו יפים כימששי ישכחצו ובינות והכנעני החוי והיבוסי והכחדתיו לא תשתחות לאלהיהם ול. -----

4th Grade Update

Morah Ellen Marcus and Dr. Evita Sokol Lauren Belferder, Rebecca Slavsky and Morah Cila Klingher

January has been filled with so much learning. Our Fourth Grade students have moved into their holiday unit and have delved into the holiday of Tu B'Shvat.

Students in Morah Marcus' class shared presentations about the seven species found in the land of Israel - check out the posters in the Religious School hallway.

All Fourth Grade students tasted the special fruits for the holiday of Tu B'Shvat: fruits with an inedible peel, fruits with an inedible pit in the center, and fruits that can be eaten completely.

In Hebrew, students are learning to master the Hebrew letter and vowel combinations. There has been quite a lot of review - please remember to continue at home.

5th Grade Update

Morah Ellen Marcus and Dr. Evita Sokol Lauren Belferder, Rebecca Slavsky and Morah Cila Klingher

In addition to our lessons on Tu B'Shvat and tasting all seven species that are discussed in the Torah, our Fifth Grade students have moved into their life cycle unit. Students have learned about the special ceremonies for babies right after birth - a brit milah for a boy and a baby naming for a girl. Rebecca's class have moved onto a deeper look at conversion and even had the opportunity to meet with someone from our community that went through the conversion process.

In Hebrew, our Fifth Grade students are moving through the prayer service. Our Sunday/Tuesday students have helped lead services for our Kindergarten and First Grade students and have been learning all about three-letter root combinations, called a Shoresh.





6th Grade Update

Morah Tanya Altman Morah Miriam Hertzson

Our 6th Grade students continue to move through their Torah books and will hopefully begin their Parasha Projects soon. They also continue to learn about Israel. Students met with Mara Kotler to learn about Torah trope and chanting from the Torah.

7th Grade Update

Morah Chari Nacson Mr. Marty Hirschfield

Our 7th Grade has fully jumped into their Holocaust studies with a showing of "From the Fires," a powerful play that provides an overview of the Jewish experience during WWII. Students continue to learn about Israeli culture with songs and music and conversational Hebrew.

Tichon: Hebrew High School Update

Rabbi Joel Levenson, Leora Cohen, and Tali Medwed

Our Tichon students joined together in January to look at the holiday of Tu B'Shvat from a more spiritual perspective. They met with our Shinshin, Shira Yaron, to explore what it means to be Jewish and American and the complexities of identity.

We are looking forward to our volunteer program on Tuesday, February 13 from 5pm-7pm. As a reminder: all participants must sign up and fill out permission slips in order to attend. We are also looking for parent volunteers to help with transportation!

SCENES FROM RELIGIOUS SCHOOL













SCENES FROM RELIGIOUS SCHOOL











